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EXTERNAL MESSAGE
This email originated outside of DEP. Please use caution when opening attachments, clicking

links, or responding to this email.
Good afternoon Mollie,
 
Please find our response letter to the CAO you sent over subsequent to your inspection at our facility
in Winter Haven back on 6/21/23.  Let us know if you have any questions or require additional
information.
 
Thank you,
Jeff
 
Jeff Curtis Sr. Environmental Compliance Manager | Safety-Kleen | A Clean Harbors Company
jeff.curtis@safety-kleen.com | 561.523.4719 | www.safety-kleen.com
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July 26, 2023                     Via E-mail  
      
Ms. Mollie Enck      
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
Southwest District 
13051 N. Telecom Parkway, Ste. 101 
Temple Terrace, FL 33637-0926 
 
Re: Compliance Assistance Offer 
 Synergy Recycling of Central Florida LLC 
 Facility ID No. FLR000053611 
 Polk County 
  
Dear Ms. Enck: 


The purpose of this letter is to provide the Department with Synergy Recycling of Central Florida LLC’s 
follow up response to the above-referenced Compliance Assistance Offer (CAO) letter, dated July 17, 
2023.  The CAO alleges potential non-compliance with the requirements of Chapter 403, Florida 
Statutes, Chapter 62-710, F.A.C. and Title 40 Code of Federal Regulations were observed during a 
hazardous waste compliance inspection conducted at our facility on June 21, 2023.  It is our intention 
and expectation that nothing in this letter shall be construed as an admission or used against the 
Company in any administrative or judicial proceeding.  The Company expressly reserves any and all 
defenses it might have to the matters set forth in this letter and does not intend to waive any of those 
defenses by making this submission. 
 
According to the Department’s inspection report from the visit on 6/21/23 there were new potential 
violations found:  40 CFR 279.45(h), 279.45(h)(1), 279.45(h)(2), 279.45(h)(3), 279.45(h)(4).  There was a 
spill of used oil near the overhang located on the west side of the building at the time of inspection. 
 
Synergy Recycling of Central FL response:  The area noted in the Department’s inspection report was 
pressure washed with a soap/water mixture and then resealed with an asphalt sealant.  Photos of the 
area are found here for your review.  We believe the potential non-compliance issues identified during 
the Departments’ inspection have been adequately addressed and appreciate the opportunity to close 
this matter out via the Compliance Assistance Offer. 
   







Ms. Mollie Enck 
FDEP SW District 
7/26/23 


3800 W. Lake Hamilton Drive    Winter Haven, FL 33881    (863) 419-0556 
Synergy Recycling of Central Florida LLC |  A Clean Harbors Company   


 


 


 
 
Synergy Recycling of Central Florida LLC thanks the Department for its’ time in this matter.  If you have 
any questions or require additional information, please contact me at (561) 523-4719. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jeff Curtis 
Sr. Environmental Compliance Manager 
Synergy Recycling of Central Florida LLC 
jeff.curtis@safety-kleen.com 
 






